

Volleyball Booster Club Meeting Minutes
March 12, 2018

Present: **President:** Julie Koenig **Vice President:** Amy Aalsma, **Treasurer:** Heather Cassidy **Secretary:** Mike Gay **Concession Co-Chairs:** Kevin Fye **Members:** John Barnes, Matt Cassidy Stephanie Coisman, Tori Goetz
Coaches: Stephen Gladwell

Meeting called to order at 6:32 p.m.

Budget

Reviewed current report. Pending many deposits and payment. Heather will provide updated budget for April's meeting. Also, will review budget in April, Stephen will provide quotes for new equipment requests.

Recruiting/Marketing

Looking to use Team Page sports link that could be added to DPHS website. It will increase access to information for Vball families. It was decided not to assume the webpage update, we will continue to allow Jeannine to make the updates.

Need to recruit new members to join booster club. Many positions will be vacating in April. Looking for President position as well as a purchaser for next year.

We will review the list of activities/responsibilities for 2018, update roster with new interested parents.

Events

Service Projects: Stephen will reach to Sybil Hopp school for opportunities at the end of June or beginning of July. Considerations will be made on supporting the back to school store and hygiene drive for next year.

Bonding: Stephen heard good things about a possible leadership/trust workshop. More detail at next meeting. Badger games, escape room or Bay Beach day outing were all suggested as opportunities for team bonding.

Brat sale/car wash: Tammy is no longer leading event. We need to reach out to Pig to schedule date and need a volunteer booster to spearhead the event. Event will be held on 18 August 2018. Tammy did mention that she could call and reserve the date for us.

Coaches Update

Summer Camps: Email was sent out about Badger summer camp. Stephen will provide links to all summer camps to be updated on website. Looking to do the Power summer league again. Skill days will be Tues/Wed/Thurs opposite days of summer league>

Open gyms will be on Sunday's beginning on 15 April at 7pm for April and May. During summer, open gym will continue Sundays.

There was a request for DP Vball program to be included in a study about girls/risk/volleyball. Stephen/AD and HS trainer discussed about including our VB program. There is a \$500.00 grant paid to our program for participating.

Stephen created and provided an inventory of all current volleyball gear at the request of the AD. He will make recommendations for new gear i.e. vballs, carts etc. at April's meeting. He wants to donate used equipment to the middle school.

Stephen shared that Kelsey will not be returning next year. He looks to have 4 teams next year and will recruit for freshman/JV and Varsity assistant.

Concessions

Currently all stock has mostly been sold or removed from concessions. Freezer has been unplugged. Prior to summer commencing, the concessions will need to be cleaned.

Still in search of open/closers and a purchaser. Julie thanked Tammi and Kevin for the great work they did in open and closing the concessions this past year.

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Next meeting: Monday April 9th at 6:30 p.m. at Graystone.